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March 4, 2019                        REGULAR MEETING  

   

 

The Mayor and Council met on Monday, March 4, 2019, 7:00 p.m. at 4 Homer Street for the 

Regular Monthly Meeting. 

Present: Mayor Richard Presley, Councilmember Kathleen Bush, Junior Hardy, Richard Parr, 

  Scott  Harper, City Administrator/City Clerk Barbara Thomas. 

The Mayor opened up the meeting with the invocation and pledge to the flag. The invocation 

was given by Mayor Richard Presley. 

The minutes of February 4, 2019 was approved as read by a motion made by Councilmember 

Scott Harper, seconded by Councilmember Kathleen Bush.  Motion carried. 

LIBRARY REPORT: 

Melanie Weatherby, Manager of the Maysville Library gave a report of the most recent activities 

of the Library. She also asked permission to have the annual Library egg hunt at the Maysville 

City Park on Saturday, April 13, 2019, starting at 10 a.m... The Friends of the Library will have a 

fundraiser that consist of serving BBQ or Hot Dogs.   All proceeds will go to benefit the Library.  

The Mayor and Council commended Mrs. Weatherby for the good work that she and Jordan are 

doing at the library. 

Copy of some of the future events attached to the minutes.  

NEW BUSINESS: 

The upcoming Fishing Rodeo Event was discussed by the Council.  The contact person for the 

event will be Councilmember Richard Parr. A motion was made by Councilmember Richard Parr, 

seconded by Councilmember Scott Harper to set the date of the event on May 11, 2019, 9-1 

p.m... Motion carried. 

The Council accepted the resignation of Zoning Board Member Bobby Jones. Mr. Jones resigned 

due to some health issues. One application (Robert Goodwin) was reviewed for the position. The 

Council chose to table the issue until next month’s meeting to give more time to take additional 

applications. 

The Council came up with a list of roads that need to be paved. The list was prioritized beginning 

with the streets that needs paving the most. Copy of List attached.  The LMIG money plus the 

30% match will be used first to pay for Newton Street $17,750.00 and Hoke Street $40,400.00. 

The remaining balance will be paid out of Jackson County SPLOST #6. 
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OLD BUSINESS: 

The Mayor and Council discussed the drainage problem at 224 Red Oak Drive. Pictures of the 

area was given to each Councilmember. Upon discussion a bid was received from Dale 

Construction to cut a ditch for the water to run through the culvert pipe.  Cost estimate from 

Dale Construction was $2500.00. With this discussion this is still no guarantee that this will fix the 

problem. Councilmember Kathleen Bush asked the Mayor and & Council if she could go to the 

Banks County Board of Commissioners and ask for assistance in helping with this road. She stated 

that “We the citizens of Banks County pay high county tax and receive no benefits from them.” 

Councilmember Bush will report back to the Mayor and Council at the March workshop meeting 

on the 28th. 

Signs were discussed for the North and South side of the city limits and also the Maysville City 

Park.  The Council will be in touch with Mr. Ronnie Angel about designing a sign for those areas. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m... 

 

Barbara Thomas       April 1, 2019 

________________________________________________  ________________________ 

Certified by:        Date: 

 

 

 


